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Dear Councilmember Blumenfeld, We would like to express our
support for keeping the West Valley Animal Shelter open. There
1s no way the East Valley Shelter can humanely care for the
additional influx of animals they will receive, should the West
Valley Shelter become unavailable. The City would be negligent
in its duty to provide services to all stray or lost animals. Please
keep the West Valley Animal Shelter open! Thank you for hearing
our thoughts on this important issue. Paul and Barbara Land
Woodland Hills, CA



